

Abbotsham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Abbotsham Parish Council held on Tuesday 15 May 2018 at The Village Hall Skittle Alley, Abbotsham

Present: Parish Councillors Wilson, Bone, Mullins, Street, White and Mrs Tolley

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence – Cllrs Marlow and Fuller

2. To Register Members New Interests - none

3. Items raised by members of public - none

4. Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda and Minutes

4.1 Declarations of interest by Councillors within agenda - none

4.2 Minutes of previous meeting held on 17 April 2018 – all agreed correct

4.2.1 Matters arising not covered by Agenda – Rural broadband (carry forward)

4.2.2 Julie Pepworth - School sign to be replaced, pavement outside Pauls poor standard, Drains by Old Vicarage needs rodding through – scheduled but doesn't know when. Rusty school sign by Vicarage Close – does it need replacing. Pump Lane – pothole now been repaired, Pointed out underground springs, Julie Pepworth measured it up for repair, silt going into Crossways, Community Payback scheme – remove ivy and do something. Anything else we want let Julie know before Monday – Drain on right near Kenwith Castle causes flooding of road, road outside Coronation Terrace hump in road. Speed signs. Triangles of grass in St Helens to be cut by ISS. Chase up response re noise from roller coaster and Janet Williams.

5. Report by Councillor Alison Boyle

Not present – no report

6. Report by Councillor T Inch

Not Present – no report

7. Clerks Report

7.1 VAT registration – payment will be paid for the last 3 years into bank account in next 2 to 3 weeks

7.2 Standing orders – NALC issued updated standing orders. Amalgamate 3 versions

8. Chairs Report

- 8.1 VIPS/maintenance in the Village – steps to be painted by pump, ash tree to be cut back
- 8.2 GDPR – data protection – Martin to speak to Chris and add to next agenda
- 8.3 Village Fete – No one to run the bar, Countrylife brewery can't do it, can supply the beer. Paul to speak to Les,
- 8.4 Monitoring development activities in the parish – village roof application delayed.

9. Finance

- 9.1 End of year accounts and audit – submit to Edward

10. Correspondence

- 10.1 Round Robin Items – emails sent

11. Any Other Business

Meet with Rick – invite him to meeting – give dates of meetings for rest of year.
Pigstock – appreciated that road was open on Sunday, no parishioners raised any noise issues, commend for well run event.

12. Items raised by Councillors for inclusion on the next agenda